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Idyllwild Fire Protection District
54160 Marantha Drive

Idyllwild, CA 92549

Regular Board Meeting 
Minutes – October 25, 2016
Meeting held at the Idyllwild Fire Protection District conference/training room at 54160 Maranatha Drive, Idyllwild, CA. The meeting was recorded.
Call to Order:
13:03 
Roll call:
Commissioners: President Buchanan; Vice President Andrewson; Treasurer Layton; Secretary Donahoo; Commissioner Charles-Stigall; Fire Chief Patrick Reitz and Administrative Assistant Rachel Teeguarden 
Excused: 
President Buchanan – Excused 
Pledge of Allegiance:
Chief Reitz




Invocation:   Chaplain Hales
Approval of Agenda: Commissioner Charles-Stigall made a motion to approve the agenda, 2nd by Commissioner Layton Motion passed. 4-0
Citizens’ Comments: 




  

JP had a question about when the JPA will be active. Chief Reitz responded. 
Reports

· Chief Reitz – Report Presented. 
· Report is specifically for IFPD and does not include activities related to the Idyllwild / San Jacinto Regional Fire Authority (JPA)
· Thank you to the Board and IFPD personnel for allowing me to take vacation last week. 

· Rachel Teeguarden has been offered and accepted the permanent position of Administrative Assistant.

· District is still working with GEMT to obtain additional payments. 
· 621 has undergone additional warranty work at no cost to the District.   
· T621 received new front tires.

· Continuing to stock the reserve engine with equiptment at no addition cost to the District. Working with the Volunteers to get that stocked.  
· M623 had new tie rods in the front end and a new fuel pump and fuel line.
· M622 will be the next one to go down to get work done.       
· Continuing discussions with REMSA, AMR, and RVC Fire regarding Ambulance service on the Mountain Plateau. 
· Was unable to attend the monthly RCFCA meeting. 
· Was unable to attended the monthly Guns & Hoses breakfast and MAST meeting.
· Working with the CWPP group to update the plan.

· Continuing to work on the update to the District’s Hazard Mitigation plan. 

· District hosted 2 dates with a total of 4 meeting for “town hall” style informational meetings relating to Measure “W” Some of the signs and banners that have been put up by citizens have been removed and stolen.
· The Chief was interviewed by Jack Clark and JP about the JPA and IFPD.

· IFPD hosted the MDP Great Shakeout presentation to the community Saturday, October 1st – it was a full house and well received. 

· The Chief was honored to be asked to read to the kids at the Library on Monday October 3rd for the Fire Prevention Week, District personnel, including the IVFC assisted with a smoke detector drill, giving tours of the equipment, trying on the bunker, and photos. 

· Attended the 3rd District County Supervisor Candidates Forum.
· The District had a presence at the Annual Art and Wine walk Saturday, October 8th. There were no fire or RMS incidents.
· The Chief met with Idyllwild Arts, in cooperation with MDP to discuss their Disaster Plan. 

· IFPD hosted its annual Fire Department Open House on Saturday, October 15th. Special thanks to IVFC, and the USFS.

· BC Lamont and IFPD assisted with MDP Great Shake-out Drill.

· BC Lamont presented to IBOR (Idyllwild Board of Realtors), discussing the ISO 2 rating for the IFPD.

· This past Saturday the IFPD personnel, including the ICFA and IVFC conducted a fill-the-boot drive to benefit the Help Center Food Pantry. Special thanks to BC Lamont and Adam Rodriguez for the organization. 
· Reminder to vote on November 8th.

· Remember our Veterans on Veteran’s Day, November 11th.

· The next Blood Drive will be Saturday, November 19 in memory of Debbie Rothanzal. 

· BC Lamont – Report Presented.

· BC Lamont and other IFPD personnel attended Andy Verdugo’s ceremony and was able to present the flag to his family. 

· Fire Prevention week went really well. A few non-profit groups invited the District to go do their presentation.

· The Shake out on October 18th went really well. We simulated an earthquake we closeds roads. We had members of the USFS here and worked a drill wildland fire drill. The County Roads came and Ryan Reghitti came and gave a great speech on how they inspect bridges, road, and bypasses. About 70 people attended. MDP were able to open all their Doss Units. 
· Fill-the-boot. The guys donated their time to have this filled for the Help Center. The guys were able to raise over $2,000. 
· We are moving out of wildland fire season and moving into chimney fire season, so get your chimney inspected and cleaned. 
· Tomorrow the 26th is the 10 year anniversary of the Esperanza Fire. A moment of silence to remember the crew of Engine 57.
· Commissioner - Charles-Stigall – No report at this time. 
· Secretary – Siding is in and will be put on the station and also will be replacing the windows. 
· Treasurer – The reports and getting better and the Financial Committee is happy with the different reports. 
· Vice President – Reminder to everyone to go vote. 
· President – Excused.  
· Idyllwild Volunteer Fire Company (Paul Riggi) – SCVA are on their way from Canada. Jon Engel’s surgery went very well and he is home recovering. The Halloween event is coming up and the IVFC will have a presence there. The Idyllwild School BBQ will be Friday the 28th.     
· Idyllwild Career Firefighters’ Association –  BC Lamont reported. The District had a successful fire season. October is where we move into the community events and will be more present in the community.  
· Standing Committee:

Finance (Layton) – The Committiee met on Monday, October 24th.  They went over the reports and went over some of the issues that they had with the reports.  
· Ad Hoc Committee
· Education & Disimination – (Layton & Andrewson & Reitz) – Commissioner Layton reported that the newsletter was delivered to Pine Cove, Idyllwild, and Mtn. Center. A discussion about mailing a postcard to remind people to vote. 
   Consent Calendar
· Approve the Regular Board Meeting Minutes from September 27, 2016. 
· Approve the September, 2016 bill payments.
 Commissioner Layton moved to approve Board Meeting minutes. Commissioner Charles-Stigall 2nd. Motion passed 3-0-1 Secretary Donahoo abstained, as he was not present at the Board meeting.   

Commissioner Charles-Stigall moved to move bill payments into Action Items. 

Action Items
· Review / Accept August, 2016 Bill Payments. – 
Treasurer Layton made a motion to table the August 2016 Bill Payments. Commissioner Charles-Stigall 2nd the motion. Motion passed 4-0

Chief moved to move EMS Coordinator up on the Action Items.

· Review / Discuss / Authorize – EMS Coordinator contract
Christy Slattery has accepted her position as the new EMS Coordinator. 

Secretary Donahoo made a motion to authorize the new EMS Coordinator contract. Commissioner Layton 2nd. Motion passed 4-0

· Review / Accept – August and September Financials – 

Commissioner Layton moved to approve the August and September Financials. Secretary Donahoo 2nd. Motion passed 4-0
· Review - September 2016 Fire and Ambulance Responses. –
The District had a total of 87 calls in September. A total of 45 of the calls were transported. 

· Review - CBD Management Ambulance September, 2016 Transaction Summary Report. –

A total of 122,399.00 charges and 43,375.82 in Payments for a difference of $79,023.18
· Review / Discuss / Authorize – Reappointment of Finance Committee Members and discuss open positions. 
Commissioner Layton is still working on finding new members for the Finance Committee. Tabled until the next meeting. 
· Review / Discuss – Measure “W” (Parcel Fee) Calendar.  
Chief reminded everyone to go out and vote on Tuesday the 8th. All votes won’t really be counted until December 8th. 
Correspondence – Included in the Board packet.
Secretary Donahoo made a motion to adjourn. Treasurer Layton 2nd the motion. Motion Passed 4-0 
Adjournment:
 15:01
Respectfully submitted,

Temporary Administrative Assistant

Approved:

___________________________________
______________

Jerry Buchanan, President


Date

___________________________________
______________

 Patrick Reitz, Clerk of the Board


Date
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